From: Sarah Postlethwaite 
Sent: 23 June 2014 14:38
To: Stuart Howden
Subject: 14/00038/SO land south of Langford lane 

Stuart,

The site proposed for development looks to be of relatively low ecological value and is not covered by any ecological designations, but I would still expect an extended Phase 1 ecological survey to be carried out prior to the submission of a planning application, as there is some potential for protected species to be present. 

With regards to the nearby Rushy Meadows SSSI, Natural England will need to be consulted on any planning application since it is within 500m of the site. I have been unable to speak to anyone at the local NE office regarding the possible need for Appropriate Assessment (AA) (under the Habitat Regulations) given the proximity of the site (just over 3km) to the Oxford Meadows Special Area of Conservation (SAC) and the fact that the proposed development would lead to an increase in vehicular activity locally, which the SAC is sensitive to. I would advise the applicants to consult their own ecologists for further advice on this matter, although I consider that the likelihood of the development requiring AA is probably on the low side. 
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